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September 30, 2009
Dear Parents,




     All public school districts are required to designate the third week in October as School Violence Awareness Week, which falls during the week of October 19th this year. During this time, we have an opportunity to share information with our students, staff, and the community about school violence and safety issues. All students in grades K-8 will be participating with the guidance counselors in group activities and discussions through their PE classes that week. Representatives from Wharton Police Department will be invited to participate in the activities as well. Additionally, Duffy students will be participating in a poster contest and MacKinnon students will be creating pledge posters.  Parents are invited to a parenting seminar on conflict resolution, hosted by the principals and counselors, on October 21st at 9:30am in the APR.  
     October is also the time we celebrate Red Ribbon Week in our schools. During Red Ribbon Week, which is held October 23rd – 30th this year, students from around the country will be pledging to live drug and alcohol free.  As part of our schools’ recognition of Red Ribbon Week, a number of fun theme days have been planned. 
Monday, October 26th – “Wear Red Day” – Students are encouraged to wear something red.
Tuesday, October 27th
 - “Put a Lid On Drugs Day” – Students are encouraged to wear hats
Wednesday, October 28th – “Sock-it To Drugs Day” - Students are encouraged to wear crazy socks
Thursday, October 29th – “Show School Spirit Drug-free Day” – Students are encouraged to wear school colors
Friday, October 30th – “Team Up Against Drugs Day” – Students are encouraged to wear a team jersey 
     Students will also have an opportunity to participate in a district-wide community service project in recognition of Make A Difference Day, which falls on October 24th this year. This day was established to encourage people to take time to help their communities and its citizens, in essence to make a difference in someone’s life. Students will be invited to create drawings or write letters to the veterans at Lyons VA Hospital, thanking them for their service and dedication to our country. The hospital will distribute these as part of their Veterans Day programming in November. Families are invited to participate as well. If adults would like to send a letter in to be included with the students’ creations, please return it to your child’s homeroom teacher no later than October 28, 2009. You will find additional ideas for community volunteering on the Guidance webpage at www.wbps.org. 
     We thank you in advance for your support of this programming, which is aligned with the Six Pillars of Character Education. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at 973-361-1253.

Sincerely,
Susan Johnston MA, CSW, SAC
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